
 

   

 

Council Highlights – June 19 & 20, 2025 

Below is a summary of key decisions taken by Council at its meeting held by MS Teams and 
available to the public on GoToWebinar on June 19 & 20, 2025. 

 

Council appointments 

Council approved the Nominating Committee recommendations regarding appointments to 
CMRITO’s committees. 

 

Election of Chair and Vice-Chair 

Council elected by acclamation Amanda Lee as Chair and Derek Reibeiro as Vice-Chair. 

 

2026 Council election date 

Council set the date for the next election of professional members to Council as Wednesday, 
April 1, 2026. 

 

Finance and investment reports 

Council received and approved the Finance and Audit Committee Report, the Q1 2025 Financial 
Report, and the Q1 2025 Investment Report. 

 

Policy 2.15, Committee and Panel Chairs - Terms of Reference  

The Council had a robust discussion on the proposed Policy 2.15, which aims to address a gap 
in its governance tools by setting Terms of Reference for Committee and Panel Chairs. The 
Council directed the Registrar to bring it back later this year with further enhancements for its 
consideration.  
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CMRTO Annual Report 2024 

Registrar & CEO Pree Tyagi presented 2024 Annual Report to Council. The Annual Report will 
be posted to the CMRITO website, and a copy of the report will be sent to the Minister of Health 
as laid out in the RHPA. Deputy Registrar & Registration Director Caroline Morris, QA & 
Professional Practice Director Carrie Bru, and Professional Conduct Director Elizabeth Urso 
presented highlights of statutory programs and activities. 

The Council received an update on the various activities carried out by CMRITO in support of 
the 2025 Operational Plan, the current Strategic Plan, and the Strategic, Regulatory and 
Operational Report. Council received and approved the CMRTO Balanced Scorecard Report for 
2025 Q1. The 2025 Q1 Dashboard is available on the CMRITO website. 

 

Registrar & CEO’s Report  

As part of the Registrar’s Report, Ben Kates from WeirFoulds LLP joined the meeting to discuss 
the recent judicial review involving an educational program’s loss of accreditation. 

 

Next Council meeting 

The next Council meeting is scheduled for Friday, September 19, 2025, by webinar. 


